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Present :  See Attached .

Call to Order:  10:05AM
Welcome & Introduction:  Pres. Eric Poulin.  Business Meeting to follow presentation by Michael Colford & Laura  Irmscher of BPL.

Presentation:  BPL Library for the Commonwealth: a New Name and a New Model  

                       Michael Colford, Director of Library Services

                       Laura  Irmscher, Collection Development Manager
Michael reviewed BPL's former model of service as the Library of Last Recourse with its emphasis on the research collection, staff expertise and maintenance of library resources and databases.  Together, he and Laura, gave a presentation on the new 3 pronged model emphasizing a truly "digital commonwealth"  library, statewide reference and research, and statewide collection development and access.  The emphasis on ACCESS was most welcome news.   A partnership with The Digital Commonwealth will provide BPL a platform for ongoing digitization projects and archiving.  A grant from LSTA to fund a feasibility study project to aid local libraries and institutions with digitization projects is underway.  BPL is accepting applications for 2nd yr of project (http://bit.ly/dcpl).  The DC has the organizational structure with little money while BPL has the funding ability and technological requirements.
BPL has subscribed to Overdrive for audio and e-book access with limited video as well.  Biggest problem with e-books is refusal of 6 largest publishers to sell to libraries.  A new catalogue  NEWCAT has been launched (Biblio Commons/Toronto).  ILIAD is the journal article delivery service to patrons and can be initiated by the patron.  Anyone living or going to school in Massachusetts can obtain a BPL library card online which is good for 3 yrs.  BPL intends to revitalize 24/7 reference service.  Laura emphasized the collection development aspirations and ease of access to online BPL services.   
See Attached Document for further details.

Brief intermission @ 11:45AM

Business Meeting Call to Order:  11:55AM

Reports
Secretary, Lynn Kleindienst:  Approval of Minutes April 12, 2011

Motion to Accept: Jan Resnick, Bonnie Isman.  Passed.

                                               Approval of Minutes October 5, 2011
Motion to Accept:  Jan Resnick, Joan Powers.  Passed.  

President, Eric Poulin - review of activities

· Adoption of Constant Contact to facilitate communication

· Mary Kronholm appointed to MBLC.  WMLA sponsored inauguration activities

· 50th Anniversary Party celebration of WMRLS and Library Cooperation on Dec 1, 2011

· Letter to Gov. Patrick thanking him for MBLC appointment and supporting MBLC agenda

· Sponsorship of Legislative Breakfasts

· Due to changes in MLA Legislative Day no Western Mass bus was sponsored

· John Ramsay and Eric Poulin asked to serve on statewide group to develop advocacy training program.  WMLA and its predecessor, Friends of WMRLS, are considered models of grass roots advocacy.  

· March 5, 2012 joint meeting of WMLA, MLS representatives, and legislators or their representatives to discuss MLS Western Mass location.
New projects:

· Sponsoring 4 scholarships to MLA 2012 Conference with $50.00 travel expense.  Applications available on website.  Deadline is April 28, 2012.  First time attendees primary group, but depending on number of applications could be awarded to others.  
· WMLA will contribute raffle basket to MLA Conference raffle.  Anyone wanting to make a donation to the basket - a Western Mass theme - may contact either Lynn Coakley  (lcoakley@stcc.edu) or Lynn Kleindienst (lcygnus@earthlink.net).  Deadline is April 28, 2012.

· WMLA will be funding some training sessions lead by Shirley Keech.  These sessions will be tying libraries and Senior Centers together. 
· Co-sponsorship with MLS of training and events

· Supporting and organizing Summer Reading/BigE Award Program again

· WMLA and MLS representatives meeting with Rep. John Olver to discuss debt forgiveness possibility for Whately facility.

Treasurer, Susan SanSoucie, See Attached

Current Balance:  $14,640.84 including the Humphry Fund ($2,463)

Motion to Accept with change of spelling for Humphry Fund:  Debbie Bruneau, James Craig.  Passed.

MLS Report, Greg Pronevitz

· Strategic Plan in development:  survey and focus groups positive overall.  Resource sharing & its challenges, and cooperative purchasing of e-materials top list of concerns.
· Sponsoring a Resource Sharing event on May 15, 2012 at Holy Cross College, Worcester, MA.  A virtual attendance - not concurrent - will be provided.  

· MBI broadband initiative moving forward

· 3 New statewide advisory committees:

            Online Content Committee - an objective is to seek alternative to Newsbank  as very pricey re:    

            Republican and Cape Cod Times;  determine best options for mediated ILL, study commencing.
            Continuing Education & Advisory

            Delivery Committee

· Reiterated commitment to presence in Western Mass and acknowledged the usefulness of the March 5 joint meeting.  Made note of some costs for maintaining Whately.  Also brought up impact of Chapter 7 on any potential sale saying this was an unanalyzed factor to date.

· Consolidation of Regional Lists - membership response was most emphatic that this was not a good idea for the WMRLS area.  Same response was noted at other recent library meetings.  GP wants us to try it out, but did open the door to supporting a local list with management of it being taken over locally.  MBLC is archiving the WMRLS list.  GP noted that MLS has other lists, ie freebies, public library directors, and that it may add more.  Question: so why do you need to get rid of the WMRLS list when it is clearly desired and needed?
· MLS level funded for FY13.  If more money is forthcoming it will be directed at election content resources, support staff, reduction of mediated ILL postage costs, and efficient library delivery workflow.
Chris Lindquist, VP of WMLA and Director of the Westfield Athenaeum, raised the question as to what MLS was doing about the issue of having to work with nine different library networks in the state.  Greg responded that he and Rob Maier do not feel this is an area in which MLS should be involved.  The audience disagreed emphatically with this position and noted it was the responsibility and the mandate of the MLS leadership to  move forward on this and that they could not remain neutral.  Far more important issue than closing regional lists.

Jan Resnick brought up that MLS was not being accommodating about taking registrations for several Roundtables that had or were planning to meet.  Lynn Coakley, STCC, noted this as well.  Greg said he would look into this.  

Membership, Bonnie Isman

· membership brochures available at the meeting
· FY 12 membership 82, FY11-12 combined membership 147

· Spread the word

Nominations, Debbie Bruneau

· Director vacancy needs to be filled

· Nominations open for Fall election;  need to fill at least 4 slots

New Business

· Nancy Hahn highly recommended Shirley Keech as trainer for Evergreen

· Chris Lindquist, on behalf of WMLA, expressed  thanks to Katie O'Neil and the Stockbridge Public Library for hosting the meeting.

Motion to Adjourn:  12:53PM 

Lynn Coakley, Susan SanSoucie.  Passed.

Secretary,

Lynn Kleindienst

Lynn Kleindienst

WMLAdvocates@gmail.com
  http://www.WMLAdvocates.org     http://wmrls.blogspot.com/  
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